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fyi-request-13441-0150a86d@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Request for Official Information: Nominations Process 
 
I refer to your request for information made under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) via the 
fyi.org.nz website, on 3 August 2020. 

Firstly, my sincere apologies for the delay in responding to your request. It seems that your 
request was filtered through our email system and was not received by the Ministry until we were 
notified by the Ombudsman’s office on 21 September 2020. We have since rectified the issue and 
will also monitor the fyi.org.nz site for OIA requests from this website.  
 
You have requested the following information: 

May I ask how is your process of nominating people and how many people registered within 
your registry. Also, how many people you have successfully nominated to a position from the 
past two year, may I have all the name of all successful applicant and the position they have 
been successful on. 

If possible, may I also get the list of positions that you have nominated people to from your 
registry in the past two year. 

 
In response to your request the Ministry’s website provides a Nominations form that any Pacific 
person interested can register and be added to the Ministry’s Nominations Governance 
Boards/Committees database (database). Once registered, the Ministry’s process on nominating 
an individual is as follows: 

- A request is received from an appointing agency. 

- The request is reviewed to know what the position entails and what skills and criteria are 
required 

- A search of the Nominations database for suitable candidates that fit the criteria and have 
the relevant skillsets and experience 

- Regional Directors are provided the list of suitable candidates for feedback and 
recommendations 

- We contact the nominees to request confirmation if they would be interested in applying 
and/or whether they would like the Ministry’s support in applying 

- A final list of candidates is provided to the appointing agency  

- The final decision and approval sits with the relevant Minister and Cabinet Appointment and 
Honours Committee. 
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There are currently 223 registrations on the Ministry for Pacific Peoples database. For the past two 
years, the Ministry has nominated a total of 442 Pacific people to state sector boards and 
committees. The Ministry does not usually receive notifications from the appointing agencies on 
whether candidates are successfully appointed. Successful candidates are contacted directly by 
the appointing agency. 

As the information on our database is provided in confidence, names have been withheld under 
section 9(2)(a) of the Official Information Act, to protect the privacy of natural persons. 

Attached is a list of the state sector boards and committees that the Ministry has nominated people 
to for the last two financial years. 
 
Please note, that we may publish this response on our website.  Your name and contact details will 
be removed. 

 
In accordance with section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to seek an investigation and review 
by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Tofilau Iris Webster 
Deputy Chief Executive, Office of the Chief Executive 
Ministry for Pacific Peoples 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 








